ECAA SUMMER LEAGUE 2015
60th ANNIVERSARY
The end of another round of Summer League fixtures.   Some very good scores, a lot of Personal Bests, but no records broken!

In September there was a very similar situation to a few years ago whereby a ground became unavailable at the last minute.   This time it was due to sewerage problems at Malgrave and the field could not be used for, what should have been, a Home match.   The Away club, Chelmsford Tudor Rose, had advised me prior to the start of the Season that they would not be able to use their ground in September due to a Rugby match so this was not an option.   
I was not made aware of this situation until 9am on the morning of the match but with a phone call to Rayleigh, at extremely short notice, they offered the two clubs use of their facilities, thus enabling them to shoot their match.   However, the League representative for Malgrave had already told his archers to ‘stand down’ and they were no longer free to shoot.  Unfortunately this meant their forfeiture of the match.    CTR got their team to Rayleigh, completed the round and submitted their scores in accordance with the Rules.  
My thanks go to Rayleigh and their members for their efforts in providing a venue and for the huge amount of work they put in to ensure the second match was able to be shot.   
League Rules state Match dates cannot be changed.   These dates are printed on the Entry form so clubs are aware of the commitment when they enter.   If, however, the ground should become unavailable due to unforeseen circumstances, it is in order for the match to be shot on the Away ground if that is possible, if not, let me know as soon as the problem arises and I will do my best to find another venue. 

But to remind you, if you know there will be a problem with your ground on a League date, make a note of it on the Entry form and I will do my best to ensure that, on that day, you have an Away match.   Obviously, I cannot guarantee it as, if every club in the Division wants to be away . . . . . . . . !

On a happier note, well done to all the Division winners, Team, Lady and Gent, you will receive your medals (and a trophy for the Team) at the ECAA AGM in February and I hope to see you there.   Holders of trophies, please ensure they are returned in time to be re-presented.
The Summer League has now passed its 60th year and my thanks to you all for your continued support.

Marlene Hutchins

League Secretary
